



## International Drive Resort Area Chamber of Commerce

### I-4 / Sand Lake Road Interchange Oversight Committee

June 4, 2025

<b>Meeting Purpose:</b>	Weekly International Drive Resort Area Chamber of Commerce – I-4 and Sand Lake Road Interchange Oversight Committee Meeting #36
<b>Meeting Date/Time:</b>	Wednesday, June 4, 2025, 3:00 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.
<b>Location:</b>	Zoom Meeting
<b>Attendees:</b>	I-Drive: David Vallillo (Host), Brian Small  FDOT: Ryan Flipse, John Hatfield, Esther Montoya, Seta Koroitamudu  HNTB: Leeland Shelton  Orange County: Krista Taraszewski, Carter Gresham, Brian Sanders, Heather Bishop, Rick Vallier  Global-5: Mike Wacht, Jacob Soapes, Dom Scalise

**Meeting called to order at 3:01 p.m.**

**Ryan:** I do not see anything significant over the next few weeks on this schedule. We do have various activities such as drainage.

**David:** Have there been impacts on the project regarding drainage issues?

**Ryan:** We did have a little drainage situation with this project, but it was taken care of quickly.

1. FDOT to Review past 7 days.
  - i. Demolish old ramp (Area 3)
  - ii. Jack and bore (Areas 1 and 3)
  - iii. Bridge form removal  
(Areas 1, 2, and 3)
  - iv. Install temporary traffic signals (Area 3)
  - v. Continue installing MSE walls (Areas 2 and 3)
  - vi. Grade for sod (Areas 2 and 3)
  - vii. Place lime rock (Areas 2 and 3)
  - viii. Turkey Lake Road median widening
  - ix. Utility relocation
  - x. Ongoing mowing and litter pickup

**Ryan:** We are making progress on our jack and bore operation. We are also working on our traffic signals. As mentioned, we had a slight issues with the MSE walls near westbound I-4 that caused some drainage concerns. Please let us know if you notice anything.



2. Committee's Comments & Suggestions

**David:** Nothing that was passed along to me.

2. FDOT to Review next 7-Days.

- i. Approach slabs for bridges 1 and 2 (Areas 2 and 3)
- ii. Demolish old ramp (Area 3)
- iii. Jack and bore (Areas 1 and 3)
- iv. Bridge form removal (Areas 1, 2, and 3)
- v. Continue installing MSE walls (Areas 2 and 3)
- vi. Lighting (Area 2 and 3)
- vii. Embankment work (Areas 5 and 6)
- viii. Turkey Lake Road median widening
- ix. Utility relocation
- x. Ongoing mowing and litter pickup

**Ryan:** We will be demolishing our old ramp but most of the work is covered in previous schedules.

2. Committee's Comments & Suggestions

**David:** None from our side.

3. FDOT to review next 14 – 21 days.

- i. Approach slabs for bridges 1 and 2 (Areas 2 and 3)
- ii. Demolish old ramp (Area 3)
- iv. Jack and bore (Areas 1 and 3)
- v. Bridge form removal (Areas 1, 2, and 3)
- vii. Continue installing MSE walls (Areas 2 and 3)
- viii. Lighting (Area 2 and 3)
- ix. Embankment work (Areas 5 and 6)
- xi. Turkey Lake Road median widening
- xii. Utility relocation
- xiii. Ongoing mowing and litter pickup

**Ryan:** No new activities looking out to late June. We are not aware of any events.

2. Committee's Comments & Suggestions

**David:** Any additional congestion with Epic Universe open?



**Ryan:** The team says no.

**Brian:** What capacity are they at?

**David:** From what I understand they are at 45-55% capacity for at least the next 90 days.

4. Cleanliness Review
  1. Committees Observations over past 7-Days
5. Condition Review
  1. Recent items of concern include:
    - i. Committee's observation over past 7 days (fencing, wraps, barricades, temporary signage)

**Ryan:** I should be down at the project in the next few days. We have been checking the signage and fencing.

6. Old Business
  1. Public Input or Comments
  2. Commitments Update
    - i. Fencing and screening
    - ii. Mowing and cleaning
    - iii. Clean Team
    - iv. Ponds

**Ryan:** In the next two months we will be preparing to work with the Clean Team on their contract.

**Carter:** We are meeting next week with Neighborhood Services. We want to see what permits are still required going forward. In the future, we will have conversations about certain expectations on maintenance from the county and I-Drive. We are looking at reverse engineering the timeline with regards to letting. We will keep you up to date on the meeting next week.

**John:** Leeland was brought into this project specifically to keep an eye out and ensure the site is clear and clean looking.

7. New Business
  1. Next meeting-06/11/2025

**Ryan:** No conflicts on our schedule.

**David:** Nothing on our end.

**Krista:** I am transitioning from Transportation Services to the Neighborhood Services.

**David:** Congratulations, they could not have picked a better person!

**Meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.**